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Greetings, 

 

 We, as a Post, still do some amazing things. Our charitable work has shown that we 

are a Legion that pulls together for the common good and improves our relationship with 

our local community. From raising money and non-perishables for the Brunswick Food Bank, 

maintaining our Warming our Vets program, collecting personal items for sending care pack-

ages to our troops, supporting Brunswickõs 84th Veteran's Day parade, donating meals for 

the holidays, partnering with the community for Community Christmas, and the list goes on. 

I am proud to be your Commander, proud to represent you to the American Legion, com-

munity, and other organizations. 

 This yearõs Veterans day parade was a great success.  We hosted 

our local Building Veterans as well as Platoon 22 to bring attention to a 

few of the local programs that are working to assist Veterans. 

In our last newsletter, I mentioned our goals for this year and Iõd like to 

provide you an update within each newsletter to provide updates to 

where we are with each goal; 

 Goal #1 Taking care of our veterans:  This will be 100% 

achieved through many of the events weõve supported and hosted.  The 

Auxiliary has plans to continue our annual care packages for our de-

ployed service members for the holidays,  Warming Our Vets will be dis-

tributing +200 blankets to veterans in nursing facilities.  

 Goal #2 Membership:  We were able to meet our initial mem-

bership goals through the fall and we have plenty of work to do to get to 

100% by January 1st.   Please keep in mind we are always looking for new 

members.  Have you asked someone if they were eligible to become a Legionnaire? 

 Goal #3 Reinvigorate Post Programs:  Our Honor Guard has participated in 

memorial services for Legionaries who have joined òPost Everlastingó and in the observance 

of Brunswickõs Veterans Day tribute.  In January we will be hosting the Oratorical contest on 

January 17th. 

 Goal #4 is to continue to build on our community partnership:  Our part-

nership is solid and getting stronger every day and look for areas you can help the commu-

nity build our team and a stronger community.  A small amount of time that adds up 

amongst many will very likely make a difference. 

 Goal #5 is to gain a better level of volunteerism and attendance at meet-

ingõs & events:  We very much appreciate all of our volunteers.  We most definitely can 

do better, if we can get an hour or two a month from our local members, you will get to 

meet more and more members and witness the improvements around the Post first hand.  

Remember, the first Thursday of each month is our General Membership meeting at 7:30 

pm.  We look forward to seeing you! 

/ƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊ 

aƛŎƘŀŜƭ YƻȊƛŎƪƛ 
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 Goal #6 is to promote and nurture our website and Facebook page:  Traffic 

on our sites www.brunswickpost96.org  and Facebook is steadily increasing.  Feel free 

to look at our website and if you have any additional thoughts or ideas we are always looking 

for input from our Legionnaires. 

 

 Our Post is our home, our home is where we enjoy our comradery with each other.  

Friendships are built that last a lifetime.  Our home from time to time needs maintenance.  

These days, paying for maintenance can be extremely costly for parts and labor.  We have a 

few members in the community that have donated their time to repair some of our equip-

ment.  As our current equipment ages, we are at the point where we need to replace, not 

repair this equipment.  That said, we open for our licensed and insured members to donate 

time to upgrade our existing, very problematic equipment.  

 

 We are having a ôBig Bucks Bonanza Bingoõ on Saturday, March 18 for our Postõs 

general maintenance fund.  Limited seats are available! (flyer will be included in next newslet-

ter) Please come out and participate. 

 

 The kitchen is open and the food is fantastic .   

 

 Our Lounge Manager, Trina Barnhouse, is available to hear any issues, concerns, or 

ideas you may have so we as a team can address them. If you have an issue we should ad-

dress or want to recognize someone, please contact me or one of the Post officers.  

 

 I am extremely proud to be your Commander and look forward to the great things 

we're going to do this year.  

 

Michael Kozicki 

Mike Kozicki 

Commander 

Commander Message Cont. 

Sons of the American Legion 
 {![ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ŀǘ тǇƳΦ   
 SAL Bar Bingo Is held every Wednesday at 6:30 pm. 

/ƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊ           

aƛŎƘŀŜƭ YƻȊƛŎƪƛ 

ŀǿŀǊŘƛƴƎ DƭŜƴƴ 

wƻƎƻǿǎƪƛ ǘƘŜ .ƻȅǎ 

{ǘŀǘŜ  !ǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǝƻƴ       

/ŜǊǝŬŎŀǘŜΦ 
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{ŜŀǎƻƴΩǎ DǊŜŜǝƴƎǎΗ 
 
 Bonanza Bingo  ð We had our bonanza bingo on October 22nd and although we 

didnõt get the crowd we would had liked to, we still had a nice turn out.  We will be hav-

ing another bingo on March 18 th.  There will be more information in the next newsletter.  

Trina Barnhouse and I want to thank all of the volunteers that helped at the bingo and 

especially to Shane and Amy Powers for the great meal.  Also, a big thank you to Angie 

Armstrong and Sharon Carey for their help with our bingo.  They were instrumental in 

helping spreading the word and getting bingo players to come to our bingo. 

 

 Pocket Flag project  ð In October we had 5 different Girl Scout troops who 

helped us fold the pocket size flags so we can send to the troops in our 

care packages.  These flags are pocket size and they can carry them next 

to their heart.  The Pocket Flag Project was conceived in 2001 when 

Boy Scout leaders visited veterans who served in Vietnam and the 

Gulf War.  The veterans related how important those flags were and 

still are to them.  With each flag that was folded, there is a card that reads: 

òA flag for your pocket so you can always carry a 

little piece of home. We are praying for you and we 

are proud of you. Thank you for defending our coun-

try and our freedom."  On the cards we provided, each 

of the Girl Scouts wrote a little message on the back of 

the card.  We hope it will bring lots of smiles when they read 

them and for them to know that we care about them. 

 

 Texas Road House  ð If you are out shopping for last minute Christmas gifts on 

December 22nd, donõt forget to stop by Texas Roadhouse in Frederick for dinner between 3 

pm and 10 pm .  Simply take your flyer and give it to your server and the Auxiliary will re-

ceive 10% of the total food purchase!  You get a great meal and youõll be helping our Auxilia-

ry raise funds for our programs.  Stop by the Legion and buy a bag of peanuts to receive your 

free appetizer coupon.  You can use it when you go to dinner on the 22nd!  The peanuts are 

only $3 a bag and very tasty! 

 

 Veterans Day Parade  Open House ð I hope you stopped by the Legion after the 

parade.  There was plenty of tasty food and desserts that day.  Our Little Miss Poppy, Hailey 

Tyler and Miss Poppy, Devyn Tyler, walked the memorial hall with their poppies and they 

collected $50.04 in about an hour!  The funds collected from the poppies will help our Vet-

erans that are admitted at the Martinsburg VA hospital.  At the open house, we had lots of 

helpers that I would like to recognize.  Dave and Connie House, Erin House, Mike and Jen 

Kozicki, Elizabeth Riitano, Candy Powers, Stacy Custer, Pam Holzman, Allan and Connie 

Cunningham and my husband, Bob Anderson.  Thank you to Rick Painter for volunteering his 

services to drive the train in the parade.  Special thanks to Bob Effler for cleaning the 40/8 

train for us to ride in that day and special thanks to Jennifer Effler for organizing the dinner 

for after the parade.  If you didnõt stop by, you missed out on some good food and fellow-

ship!  Our handmade lap blankets were given out to veterans in the memorial hall.  A blanket 

was given to Army Veteran Jack Baker from Lisbon, MD and he made quite an impression on 

us!   He is 93 ½ years young and served in the Army 45th Infantry division during WWII.  He 

said he comes every year to the parade and to our Memorial Hall afterwards and canõt wait 

Auxiliary News 

[ŜƊ ǘƻ wƛƎƘǘ 
!ƴŘǊŜŀ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴΤ 
{ƘŀǊƻƴ /ŀǊŜȅΤ 
!ƴƎƛŜ !ǊƳǎǘǊƻƴƎ 
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until next yearõs parade! 

 

 Girls State  ð We had our Girls State citizen attend our November meeting.  

Mikenna Rogowsky talked about her experience last June when she attended the program 

at Salisbury University.  She learned about our government processes and the roles of gov-

ernment leaders.  This is a weeklong immersive learning experience where girls live in 

òcitiesó within the dormitory.  The learning experience, memories and friendships last a life-

time.  If you know young lady in her junior year attending Brunswick high school and think 

she would be interested in attending next yearõs program, please let contact any Auxiliary 

officer.  We will be promoting this at the high school and through word of mouth.  Each girl 

who attends Girls State has an opportunity to apply for the Samsung Scholarship if she is a 

direct descendant of a wartime veteran.  The scholarship awards up to $20,000 for under-

graduate studies.  Each applicant is selected according to his or her involvement in school 

and community activities, academic record and financial need.   

 

 Bar Bingo  ð The SAL has a weekly bar bingo and is donating the proceeds from 

one bingo game.  A big òThank youó to Bob Dozier and the SAL for their generosity!  On 

November 9th, we had our Department Auxiliary President, Paulette Caron and her family 

to come and play bingo with us.  Proceeds from one game per night will go to her Presi-

dentõs project which is Veteran Suicide Prevention.  Her goal is to raise $10,000 and she 

will divide it up between organizations in the state of Maryland.  Platoon 22 in Frederick 

County will also be one of those recipients.  Paulette said she may be back again in Decem-

ber to play more bingo with us.  She had a good time and even mentioned our Post when 

she did an interview on WHAG TV.  You can see her interview on their website.   http://

www.your4state.com/news/focus-on-the-4state/focus-on-the-four-state-paulette-caron.   

Hopefully, we can help our Madam President Paulette hit her goal of $10,000, but also ex-

ceed her goal.   So come out for bar bingo on Wednesday evenings, grab a bite to eat and 

play some bingo.  Youõll not only be having fun and winning some cash, but also youõll be 

helping our veterans!   

 

 Coupons for Military families  ð Start saving your unwanted manufacturers cou-

pons.  Once again, we will be clipping and sorting these for our military families at our Janu-

ary meeting.   Military members can use expired coupons up to six months past their expi-

ration date overseas.  Only manufacturerõs coupons are accepted.  Store, internet or res-

taurant coupons are unacceptable.  Please clip these and sort into food and non-food cate-

gories.  Also sort the coupons into expired and unexpired categories and put them in a zip 

lock baggie.  You can drop them off at the Legion to the attention of the Auxiliary.  Thank 

you in advance for helping us make a difference in the lives of our military troops and their 

families! 

 

 Monthly meetings  - We are always looking for new ideas and new faces to help 

us out.  I promise you, we do have fun in our meetings.  Come to a meeting and find out for 

yourself!  When you attend a meeting, you get an entry to win a yearõs free membership at 

our drawing in June!  Our meetings are held on the second Thursday of the month at 7 pm 

in the memorial hall.  We will be looking forward to seeing you at our next meeting! 

 

 Membership  - If you havenõt paid your 2017 dues, please pay them before Decem-

ber 31st.  This is the cutoff date or you lose your lounge privileges.  You should be receiving 

Auxiliary News Cont. 

http://www.your4state.com/news/focus-on-the-4state/focus-on-the-four-state-paulette-caron
http://www.your4state.com/news/focus-on-the-4state/focus-on-the-four-state-paulette-caron
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a reminder in the mail from National if you have not paid.  Our dues are $25 for senior mem-

bers and $5 for junior members.   You can drop off payment at the lounge or mail in payment 

to us at the Legion address to the attention of Jen Kozicki. 

 

 Christmas Care Packages for the Troops  ð Thank you to everyone who donat-

ed items or cash donations for our troops.  We 

packed up boxes on November 30th and sent them to 

the men and women who are deployed in war zones 

and are away from their loved ones and friends.  

Christmas is just another day in Afghanistan, but to 

those who serve know what day it is.  They will be 

thinking of home, their family and their holiday tradi-

tions.  With our care packages, we want to remind 

them that it is the season of hope and to help pick up their spirits.  Hopefully, they will know 

that we are a grateful nation for their service to our country and their dedication to keep us 

from harmõs way.  This holiday season, please remember to say a special prayer for those 

who are serving our country and are away from their loved ones.  The things we take for 

granted are the things they yearn for.  Here are a few quotes I found that is on a Deployed 

Service memberõs Holiday list:  

òTo eat popcorn while sitting in the living room with my wife and son, with all of the lights off, except 

the Christmas tree lights.ó  -BG Gary Volesky, Spokane, WA 

òFor my children to have a good Christmas and know that I love them even though I will be in Af-

ghanistan.ó  -SSG Luke Graziani, New Castle, PA 

òPeace in Afghanistan so we can go home and I can have a glass of merlot and play Legos with my 

son.ó -SPC Kenneth Scar, Buena Vista, CO 

òSurprise my kids Christmas morning with me wrapped up in a bow.ó 

-SPC Holly Horton, Montgomery, AL 

 

Whether youõre home for the Holidays or headed to a warm beach or off 

to the ski slopes, we wish you a very Merry Christmas and a very Happy 

New Year! 

 

For God and Country, 

Andrea Anderson  

Unit President  

Auxiliary News Cont. 

American Legion Riders 
  For Winter it looks as if kickstands are down till Spring 

activities and cabin fever kicks in.  

 ALR X -mas party is scheduled to be held on January 

14 from 5pm to 9pm . 

 To keep up to date with the latest ALR happenings, go to 

www.alrpost96.org  
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Service Officer 
Greeting Veterans,  

 If you are Veteran experiencing health problems, physical and emotional, related to 

your term in the Armed Forces, the Army, the Marines, the Air Force, the Navy, and the 

Coast Guard, please feel free to contact Post 96 at 301-834-8121 and leave a message for 

me with your call back information, name and telephone information.  I will do what I can 

to by connecting you with the appropriate VA resource so that you can get assistance with 

your problem.  Please remember that your information is kept confidential.  We are here 

to help.     

       Yours in service, 

       Andrew Kozak  

       Service Officer  

Historian 
 As the American Legion nears its 100th anniversary in 2019, it is not just about 

honoring the past 100 years but also preparing in continued support of the Four Pillars of 

The American Legion (1. Veteran Affairs & Rehabilitation; 2. National Security; 3. Ameri-

canism, & 4. Children & Youth).  

 The following link will take you to The American Legion Centennial celebration 

Post Index.  As new historical information about our Post arises, that information will be 

posted.  www.centennial.legion.org/histories  

 Again I earnestly ask for anyone having Steadman-Keenan Post 96 or any American 

Legion historical memorabilia, photographs, letters, membership cards, etc. to please bring 

them to my attention.  Call 301-834-8121 and leave your name and call back number.  I am 

not looking to have the Post turned into a museum but to electronically scan photographs 

and take electronic photographs of artifacts to share with present and future generations 

on the Postõs and The American Legion websites. 

 Recently while scouring through an office desk drawer the following medal was 

discovered hiding in the darkest of reaches.   

 

 The inscription on the front reads,   The inscription on the rear reads, 

òFOR EXCELLENCE INó dated ò1938ó.     AWARDED BY  

STEADMAN-KEENAN  

POST No96  

TO  

PVT 1st CL  

LANDIS H.G. FOX  

BAND SECTION SERVICE  

CO. 1st N. INF.  

 

      

   Respectfully yours, 

   Tim Wilson   

   Service Officer  


